OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

CONFIDENTIAL

ARMY SERVICE FORCES
UNITED STATES ENGINEER OFFICE
MANHATTAN DISTRICT
WASHINGTON LIAISON OFFICE
P. O. Box 2610
WASHINGTON, D. C.

November 14, 1946

Mr. David E. Lilienthal, Chairman, Atomic Energy Commission, Room 6176, New War Dept. Building, Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Lilienthal:

I desire to bring to your attention that in the past I have considered it in the best interests of the United States to clear certain individuals for work on the Manhattan Project despite evidence indicating considerable doubt as to their character, associations and absolute loyalty.

Such individuals are generally persons whose particular scientific or technical knowledge was vital to the accomplishment of the Manhattan Project mission. In some instances, lack of time prevented our completely investigating certain persons prior to their working for the Manhattan Project; so that in some cases individuals, on whom it was subsequently determined that derogatory information existed, had access to Project information.

With the appointment of the Commission and the legal provisions for investigation of personnel by the Federal Bureau of Investigation, I see no reason why those persons on whom derogatory information exists cannot be eliminated. I unhesitatingly recommend that you give the most careful consideration to this problem.

The FRI is cognizant of all individuals now employed on the Manhattan Project on whom derogatory information exists.

Sincerely yours,

CLASSIFICATION CANCELLED OR GHANGED TO

0

DATE TOPS

L. R. GROVES, Major General, U.S.A.